Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 20th January 2022
Present: Cllrs Liz Burns (Chair), Barbara Priest, Mark Simpkins, Elwyn Morse, Kathrin Williams, Peter Morgan, Jason Jennings, Charles Hughes. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.  

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 16th December 2021 had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and would be duly signed by the Chairman at the earliest opportunity.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Play Park. The Play Park wood treatment would be done when user numbers and weather permitted, as would the wooden pole that needed replacing. Cllr Morse would also update on the issue of the slide’s fixings when there was further news.

External CCTV. No update from the contractor had been received, and two cameras were still absent outside - the Clerk would seek to find out when the contract would be completed. A draft CCTV policy had been previously circulated, which was accepted for adoption. The Clerk would clarify with the contractor the items raised in the meeting and circulate the information.

Boar’s Head Junction. There was no update to provide. Cllr Morse hoped to arrange a site meeting soon with the relevant PCC Officers. 
The lack of update on the Hall footpath was also raised – the Clerk reported she was chasing for a date for the works to start. The recently circulated revised plan for it was discussed, and a list of concerns would be raised by the Clerk with the relevant officer.

Knights Court turning area. There had been no new information provided on this matter apart from that PCC had adopted the road. The Council agreed that legal advice on the adoption and what was included should be sought, and a site visit also requested with the relevant PCC Officer to clarify the documents received from them.

Hall lease. An appointment had been provisionally booked with the solicitor to discuss this.

5) New items of business:

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. The Council had been approached by an individual keen to bring together various groups and individuals to arrange events and activities for this. It was agreed that the Hall could be used for a limited number of their meetings free of charge, subject to it being available. It was also agreed that the Council would also support community activities for this occasion. It was suggested that tree locations could include the top of the village and in the centre of Cold Blow, or on verges on the periphery of the village..

Play Park board.  A board had been placed by PCC to encourage speech development in young children, in collaboration with Hywel Dda University Health Board. It was agreed this could remain so long as PCC covered any and all liability for it and would repair, replace or remove if it became damaged.
	
6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Grant opportunity for funding for equipment to encourage use of outdoor spaces. It was agreed that an application should be made to this grant.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse reported that footway extension work would be shortly taking place outside Templeton School. He also brought the meeting’s attention to a current consultation regarding putting in place a 20mph limit outside the school. He had been in contact with GoSafe regarding the ongoing speeding on the Begelly Road, and suggested the Council Depot entrance as a possible location for the monitoring van to park. 

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £44,438.05 as at 13th January 2022
Reserves account £2,738.29 as at 13th January 2022. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation
Current/anticipated invoices:    
		Cleaning materials (Lottery funded) - £28.39
		PAVs membership - £30.00 annual (direct debit)
		Caretaker (Lottery funded) – salary for January
		HMRC – tax for January
		Clerk – salary and expenses for January, inc. Lottery funded admin hours.

The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those
present. 

9) Planning
21/0902/PA. Proposed single storey wraparound extension.9 Hillside Terrace, Templeton, SA67 8SA. There were no objections raised.

10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Jennings  stated he would be undertaking the pipework and drainage systems work on private land that were causing serious flooding in West Lane when possible. Other Cllrs offered to assist. He also stated the pump was safely in his possession. It was agreed to delay its installation until the footpath work alongside the Hall had been completed.

Cllr Priest stated that TCA would be holding a plant sale in May if restrictions permitted.

Cllr Morgan stated the access from Potters Grove onto the A478 south of the Boar’s Head was unsuitable – this would be reported to PCC. In addition concerns were raised about the ongoing lack of a suitable footpath (raised during the Active Travel consultation) from that junction toward the Airfield – this also would be raised with PCC. 
He also stated the 30mph sign  further down that road had been re-sited, but was still obscured to oncoming traffic. That would be reported.

11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 17th February 2022.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Burns then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
